_					
	r	^	m	٠.	
		v	m	۱.	

Sent: 28 August 2025 09:48

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Cc:

Subject: Thornborough events premises licence

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Sir/ Madam

Just a short email regarding the above. I am fully in favour of the above application. Having attended several of the events held on the field I have seen no anti-social behaviour, just people enjoying the events they are well organised. The music is never too loud and always finishes at the time's stated. The events also provide employment for site support staff who are always friendly and helpful Your faithfully

Sent via BT Email App

Sent: 28 August 2025 06:49

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Thornborough Events Venue

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Sirs

I write offing my support for Thornborough Events application for a premises licence.

I have helped with catering at the event venue on various occasions and every time the events are professionally managed by the Thornborugh team. Facilities are clean and there are plenty of staff available to help in hi viz jackets.

The venue, with its distance from the road, is perfect for these events which are not too loud or finish too late. The events I have attended have been real family affairs with all ages having fun.

On a personal level I live just a mile away from the venue and I believe it is an asset to the local community.

I highly recommend that the premises licence is granted

Yours Sincerely

Sent: 27 August 2025 20:53

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: In support of Sarah and Ken Moore at Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am writing to express my unequivocal support for the events held at Thornborough Farm. Having attended most of the events in 2024 and 2025, I can attest to their professional organisation. The atmosphere has consistently been fantastic, and all attendees have thoroughly enjoyed themselves.

On several occasions, I have helped out behind the bar and thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Everyone I observed behaved in a friendly and orderly manner, and I never witnessed any issues or problems.

Although security is present and ready to assist if needed, I have never seen them in action. The grounds are meticulously maintained, with staff regularly picking up litter and collecting plastic glasses.

I have thoroughly enjoyed every event I have attended, feeling completely safe and welcomed. Every person I have spoken with has been exceptionally friendly and welcoming.

The music has been consistently fabulous. Moreover, the events always conclude before 11pm out of respect for the neighbouring homes.

I firmly believe that these special events play a vital role in uniting the community, especially during challenging times. The joy they bring to attendees is unmistakably evident.

I fully support the Thornborough Events Team and extend my gratitude for their exceptional entertainment.

For any further clarifications, please feel free to contact me.

Sent: 28 August 2025 13:37

To: WRS Enquiries <enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk>

Subject: Thornborough Events Support

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Sir/Madam,

I write to support the Thornborough Events with their application. I can honestly say, these events are organised, run well and you feel safe. They are aimed at not only adults but families too and therefore are strict with their finishing times.

I think it would be a fantastic permanent way to keep community together at events that everyone can enjoy.

Sent: 27 August 2025 20:48

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Cc:

Subject: Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern,

I am writing to express my appreciation for the outstanding events hosted by Thornborough Events. Having attended numerous occasions, I can confidently say they are consistently well-organized and professionally run.

Security is always present at the gates, ensuring that only ticket holders are admitted, which creates a safe and controlled environment.

Throughout the events, litter pickers are regularly seen maintaining cleanliness, ensuring rubbish is properly disposed of in the bins provided.

In addition to attending, I've also worked behind the bar at several events. The team is always punctual in closing service at 11pm, adhering to regulations and maintaining a respectful atmosphere.

I have never encountered any issues at any of the events I've attended or worked at. Thornborough Events truly set a high standard, and I would highly recommend them to anyone considering attending or collaborating with them.

Sent: 27 August 2025 21:26

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: In support of Sarah and Ken Moore at Thornborough Farm Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern

As a long-time lover of live music and a member of the local community, I was thrilled to hear about the live music festivals organised by Thornborough Events over the past two years.

My friends, family, and I have attended most of the events, as we belong to a generation that truly appreciates excellent live music.

I would like to extend my heartfelt gratitude to the organisers for crafting such an enjoyable and atmospheric experience.

Attending a well-organised event where the organisers prioritise tidiness and safety for all attendees is truly commendable.

As a result, I have recommended local families to attend, and they have all thoroughly enjoyed the experience. Additionally, I've met people who travel from afar and consistently return for these events.

I believe these events are exceptionally beneficial for the local community, particularly during these challenging times.

The professionalism demonstrated by the staff in all their roles is truly reassuring.

Should you need to get in touch with me, please do not hesitate to reach out.

From:		

Sent: 27 August 2025 18:49

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Thornbrough farm B38 9EB

This email originated from outside of the organisation STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern,

It has come to my attention that Mr Ken Moore is applying for a premises license. Myself and my family regularly attend the events and have always had a pleasant experience. The events are always well organised, the facilities are always kept clean and tidy and it remains a friendly atmosphere throughout the evenings. On the odd occasion we stay at my parents farm to the event field and whenever we have I can 100% guarantee the events have finished exactly on time. From experience living at my parents I know that woodrush rugby club and also the Hayes both have events throughout the year, given the close proximity of these locations I wonder if people are assuming that Mr. Moore is having more events on his field then reality.

If I can be of any further assistance please get in touch.



From:	>
a	10.55

Sent: 27 August 2025 19:55

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Cc:

Subject: Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern

We have attend Thornborough Events for the past 2 years. I hope many more to come.

It is a pleasure to attend everything runs on time and finishes on time, the event staff are very helpful and pleasant and have never had or seen any trouble.

The car park is suitable and organised for all including disabled.

The site is very well organised, never runs over and is kept clean and tidy.

A great day out for all the family From young to old, we recommend to lots of our friends and family who also attend and have done for the last 2 years.

we would highly recommend this venue and team.

Many thanks

Sent: 27 August 2025 21:26

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Support for Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine?

THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

I understand that Thornborough events have applied for a premises licence.

We are live within a 20 minute walk of the venue and have been lucky enough to have visited a few of their events.

They are always well organised, feel safe, and are suitable for the whole family. Everyone is welcomed and there has not been any trouble or rowdiness at any of the events we have been too.

In my opinion we need more of these types of events in the South Birmingham area to support music in a beautiful setting, which does not detract from the natural beauty of the area and does not impede or disturb local residents.

They do a fabulous job and we are already planning what events to go to next year.

Yours faithfully

With reference to premises license application at Thornborough Farm Redhill Road Kings Norton

27/08/25

To whom it may concern

I am the Manager and Trustee at Happy Fields Animal sanctuary. We are direct neighbours to the Thornborough events fields, and our land historically formed part of the wider Thornborough Farm holding prior to its acquisition by the Charity.

The owner of the adjoining land Mr Moore has always been a kind and considerate neighbour having assisted Happy fields in many ways including the provision of a water supply, (due to the delayed installation of our own) and helping (at no charge) with the repair of fences, storm damaged roofs etc.

We are the most direct neighbour to the events fields and have had absolutely no issues whatsoever. In fact, the increased foot fall has only helped enhance the Charity's profile.

Mr Moore was also kind enough to ask if the volume of music from events was causing any issue or discomfort with our animals and always keeps us informed of anything that he has planned for the site prior to going ahead. Although we have never had cause to challenge any planned operation, I feel sure if we had any objection then Mr Moore would accommodate us.

As the Organisation most likely to be affected by these events, due to our very close proximity, I would like to state that we have no objection at all and will offer our continued support.



Sent: 28 August 2025 12:03 To: Cc: WRS Enquiries <enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk> Subject: Re: Premises licence for Thornborough Events B38 9EH.</enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk>
This email originated from outside of the organisation STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.
Hi, I've just had a thought and want to add it to my original email of support. My wife and
. We have no concerns on house prices/ rent ability if you are minded to grant this premise licence. We also keep livestock and horses on the land at - we have no concerns over noise/ disturbance. Kind regards Sent from my iPhone
> On 26 Aug 2025, at 17:34, wrote:
> To whom it may concern. > I'm writing this email as I'm aware Mr Ken Moore is applying for a premises licence for his events on Thornborough Farm. I'm a very near neighbour of his events field as I live, have done for 20 plus years, at

Sent: 28 August 2025 10:47

To: WRS Enquiries <enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk>

Subject: Support for Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern:

I am writing to give my support to Thornborough Events in their application for a Premises Licence.

The team behind Thornborough Events have run successful, family -friendly events for several years, which have been a much-valued source of entertainment for the community. They have supported local musicians and food vendors who cater at the events. We need venues like Thornborough Events to thrive - they bring people together, enhance community wellbeing, and provide income for musicians and vendors.

Their events have been very well organised and safe, and have adhered to the licensing requirements.

In addition to their popular music and family events, Thornborough are offering the site as a wedding venue. As a celebrant, I have worked with them to help promote this. The site is an excellent location for a wedding venue, being safe, level and easily accessible. Having a Premises Licence would be a distinct advantage for Thornborough in promoting the site as a venue for hire. It would open more choice in the events market, offering a value-for-money option for families looking to celebrate weddings and other special occasions.

I fully support Thornborough Events in their application for a Premises Licence. Yours Sincerely,





Dear Sir/Madam

Re: Thornborough events license application. Redhill Rd, Kings Norton

I am one of the Managers at Riverside Farm which is a neighbouring property of the Thornborough Farm events fields.

Riverside farm was formerly part of Thornborough farm and the site was acquired from the owners Mr and Mrs Moore a number of years ago.

We have had many interactions throughout the years with the Moore family and attended many of the events held on their site. We also visit regularly with the (SEN) students that are in our care, many of whom attend Riverside farm regularly as part of their vocational studies.

I wish to state categorically that the events are operated in an extremely professional and secure manner that provides a very safe and enjoyable space for all to enjoy.

Road traffic is managed very well and kept within the boundaries of the site and there are always Marshalls and security on hand to oversee the operations.

Noise is kept within sensible limits in consideration of our livestock, and the events close down at reasonable times.

In my experience I have found both the owners and staff to be more than accommodating and happy to assist with any requests, particularly with our less able and nervous students that have visited the site.

We consider this to be a valuable asset that has brought variety and interest to the community, and the owners have our full support.



Sent: 28 August 2025 17:31

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >;

Subject: Fw: Thornborough events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern.

I live on Redhill road and am writing to confirm that I am in support of the premises license application at Thornborough events.

I live very close to the venue and never had any cause for concern regarding these events. The music always seems at a reasonable level and doesn't finish too late. In fact, we enjoy attending some if the events as the organizers give free tickets to the local residents.

The events are all well organized and appropriately staffed.

Sent: 28 August 2025 17:35

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Thornborough events Ground

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Licensing Committee,

I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to each member of the Thornborough Events team for there professionalism, friendliness, and dedication during our recent It's a 90's Thing event. Under the careful guidance of Sarah and Ken, the event was executed with impressive attention to detail and strict adherence to all regulations.

I greatly appreciated the strong security presence on the Site and car park, with staff in hi-vis jackets ensuring safety, along with the dedicated toilet attendants and well-manned bar. The sound systems were also perfectly regulated, ensuring compliance with decibel limits and contributing to a safe and enjoyable atmosphere. Additionally, I sincerely appreciated that the event finished right on time, which made everything run smoothly and efficiently.





From:
Sent: 28 August 2025 17:14
To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >
Cc:
Subject: Thornborough Events Field
This amail originated from outside of the organisation STO

This email originated from outside of the organisation STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Dear Sir/Madam,

It has recently come to my attention that there has been something of an 'outcry' to the news that the Thornborough Events field is applying for a Premises Licence rather than operating under successive TENs.

I hope that these 'outraged citizens' will be given the short shrift they deserve as, if they knew anything about licensing, they would surely be pleased that Thornborough Events was opting to place themselves under more stringent conditions.

I've attended a few of the events run by Mr Moore and have always found them well run, well policed/secure, well maintained in terms of litter, and extremely well received by locals, neighbours, and those who travel some distance to attend.

On top of that I am good friends with one of Mr Moore's neighbours, which we've have several evenings in garden enjoying the 'second-hand music' wafting across the field and have always been surprised at how promptly the evenings finish. Whoever heard of a gig finishing on time!?

In my experience Mr Moore has never been anything other than conscientious and considerate in all his operations pertaining to Thornborough Events and I cannot believe this backlash is anything other than nimbyism by people with too much time on their hands.

These events offer something different and exciting at affordable rates. They're well run, well managed, well maintained, and popular. Why on earth wouldn't that be encouraged.

I look forward to Mr Moore receiving his Premises Licence soon and me being able to buy him a pint to congratulate him.

Best wishes,



Sent: 28 August 2025 16:51

To: WRS Enquiries <enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk>;

Subject: FW: Ref: Ken Moore, Thornborough farm, Redhill road B38 9EH

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

From:

Sent: Wednesday, August 27, 2025 10:35 AM

To: 'enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk' < enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Cc:

Subject: Ref: Ken Moore, Thornborough farm, Redhill road B38 9EH

Dear Sir/Madam

I want to be completely transparent from the outset: I am a close friend of **Ken Moore**, the owner of the Thornborough events field. However, this closeness does not influence my perspective—as one of the nearest neighbours to the site, I'd be just as concerned about noise or disruption as anyone else. If my support is discounted because of this friendship, then the same reasoning should fairly be applied to objectors living further away.

It is also worth noting that Ken is applying for a **Premises Licence**, rather than continuing to rely on repeated **Temporary Event Notices (TENs)**. While a TEN may suit very occasional, small-scale events, it comes with strict limits on capacity, duration, and number of uses per year. A Premises Licence, on the other hand, provides a single, comprehensive framework that sets out clear conditions for noise control, safety, and community protection. This approach ensures accountability, consistency, and long-term clarity—making it the more responsible option for a site hosting regular, well-managed events.

I have never had cause to raise concerns with Ken about these events—for good reason, they are well-run and respectful of the local community. I would not tolerate excessive noise, antisocial behaviour, or litter, and I know Ken would not expect his neighbours to either. In fact, music has always finished on time, and the site has been well kept afterwards.

My wife and I enjoy attending these events ourselves. They give us the chance to meet others from the community, and we always return home without late-night disturbance. On occasion, we've even helped neighbours along Bell Green Lane find their way home after a fun evening—an example of the friendly and supportive atmosphere these gatherings create.

In a time when living costs are high and ticket prices at larger venues are becoming unaffordable, the Thornborough events field offers something invaluable: affordable, local entertainment that allows people to try something new. Personally, I never expected to attend reggae or country and western concerts, yet I did—and I thoroughly enjoyed them. It was also wonderful to see how far people had travelled to experience something special in this setting, so close to Birmingham.

I also had the pleasure of chatting with a wood-fired pizza vendor at one event this year, simply picking up some home cooking tips—a small but meaningful takeaway.

As a local business owner and member of the Entrepreneurs Circle, I cannot emphasise enough how important it is to support this kind of diversification. These events are culturally enriching, socially beneficial, and provide genuine economic value to the local area.

For all these reasons—my perspective as a near neighbour, the professional approach of a Premises Licence, and the significant community benefits—I fully support **Ken Moore's** application and encourage the council to approve it.



Sent: 28 August 2025 16:47

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Fwd: Premises licence

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Subject: Premises licence

To whom it may concern

My name and I've been a permanent food vender to every event at Thornborough events on Redhill road kings Norton Birmingham for the last 3 years, ild like to fully support the licence application, the owners of this site Ken and Sarah run a very professional operation there, and there has never been any issues at tall, the site is kept very clean and tidy there always plenty of of staff on hand to help anyone needing anything, the events contrary to some emails I've seen never every run over there allocated times or to loud, it's good to see how Ken and Sarah help the local community with many of the local traders coming to sell there goods and one of the

local pubs also very happy that Ken and Sarah sell there beer, there have never been any traffic issues as the site is so big never been any trouble, just a happy environment for the guests with an average age of between 40 to 70 plus as you can see from the titles of the events.

Sent: 28 August 2025 16:28

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries @worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Thornborough events

This email originated from outside of the organisation STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Hello

I'm writing to you regarding Thornborough Events.

I live close to the site of the event field and I would like to state that I have no issues with the events being held there at all.

They are well run, I can hear the music but it is not at all loud and it always finishes promptly at the stated time.

I believe Mr Moore is in the process of applying for a Premises License which I would fully support.

Regards

Sent from my iPhone

Sent: 28 August 2025 18:28

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk>

Subject: Support for Thornborough events

This email originated from outside of the organisation STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

To whom it may concern.

I wish to express my support for thornborough events to obtain a premise license. I have recently attended two events which have been extremely well organised and managed. It is a great way to bring communities together in a friendly environment.

Sent: 28 August 2025 22:14

To: WRS Enquiries < enquiries@worcsregservices.gov.uk >

Subject: Thornborough Events

This email originated from outside of the organisation

STOP: Were you expecting this email? Does it look genuine? THINK: Before you CLICK on any links or OPEN any attachments.

Good evening,

Apologies for the late email. I was guided to write to you about the events held by Thornborough Events before midnight tonight.

I have had the opportunity to attend these events both as a guest and in a supporting capacity. On every occasion, the events have been conducted to a consistently high standard. The staff demonstrate professionalism, dedication, and courtesy, contributing to a safe and welcoming environment.

The venue is maintained to an excellent standard of cleanliness and order throughout, and all events conclude promptly at 11pm, thereby ensuring there is no disruption to neighbouring residents.

To my knowledge, no issues or complaints have ever arisen in connection with these events. They are managed with great care, efficiency, and professionalism at all times.

Please let me know if you require any more information.

